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Haughmond Newsletter Summer 1

Welcome to the first half of the final term for your son/ daughter at Holy Trinity.  Time has really flown by and we now only have a short amount of time before SATs is upon us. The children will have the opportunity to practice what it is like to sit a paper in the hall and feel comfortable with where they are sitting and the procedures for each day. 
 The children have worked incredibly hard last half term and we know they are ready to show us what they can do. We are also looking forward to them developing their learning and understanding further with new topics in areas across the curriculum.  I have attached a timetable for SATs week which is the week of Tuesday 9th May, so that you are aware of what they will be doing. We hope to spend the Friday afternoon - enjoying time outside and maybe a movie afternoon with popcorn to celebrate all of their hard work.
In class, this half term, we will be developing the skills to improve their written pieces, in preparation for Moderation. Our class text is Paperbag Prince by Colin Thompson - The Paperbag Prince is an old man living in a railway carriage on a rubbish dump. But he knows that even rubbish can sometimes contain treasure, and that if he stays long enough, gentle nature will heal the countryside and make the green come again. We will be focusing on verbs, correct use of commas for clarity, conjunctions and the correct vocabulary to help us write a persuasive information text.
  
In Maths we will learn about ratio and the properties of angles and 3 D shapes as well as a focus on statistics, perimeter, area and volume.  In Science we will be continuing with our topic on Living Things in their Habitats.  Our new Geography topic is a study of North America where we will be focusing on learning about the different countries that make up North America. We will also be looking at the geographical features of North America, exploring the capital cities of North America as well as time zones. Finally, we will research the human and physical geography of a particular North American country. 
 In RE this half term, following on from our Easter unit ‘Why do Christians call the day Jesus died Good Friday?’ our next big question is When Jesus left, what was the impact of Pentecost? Pentecost is a Christian holiday which takes place on the 50th day after Easter Sunday.
Year 6 will continue to develop their ICT skills by using physical computing to explore the concept of selection in programming through the use of the Crumble programming environment: whilst in French they will be learning all about how to order food at le cafe.
In PSHE we will be learning about Sex Education, but further information will be sent home about the curriculum after SATS.

Reading is still as important as ever and we will still expect your child to read at least 5 times a week, writing a comment in their diary about what they have read. You are welcome to write a comment about how they have read and we encourage this.  Spellings will be picked up again after SATs. Your child is expected to learn these at home ready for a test on the following Wednesday.  
With our virtual classroom active, children have been accessing the activities and games successfully, and using the worry box based in the library with support for our trained peer mentors. We hope this has given children to confidence to speak out if they are feeling sad, worried or have a concern. There is a SATs section on this site if the children would like to access it, due to any worries or concerns they have. It really does offer some great advice. 
Your child will have the opportunity to have PE twice a week. Our set days are a Tuesday and Thursday. Tuesday is indoor and Thursday is outdoor PE.  We ask for all children to keep their PE kits in school every day, as once SATs are finished, we may spend more time doing some PE and outdoor lessons.

[bookmark: _GoBack]For those parents that were unable to attend the meeting, I have attached the powerpoint with the timetable and breakfast arrangements for that week included.

As a church school, our learning takes place through Christian Values. This term we are looking at ‘Service’ – this half term will focus on the NHS as this summer marks 75 years of the National Health Service. Treating 1.3 million people a day in England, the NHS touches all our lives, and today we cannot imagine life without it. Galatians 5:13, “serve one another through love.” 
 If you see your child, or any member of the Holy Trinity community displaying any of our core values, we’d love to hear about it. We will be awarding children who go above and beyond to show our values a special award at the end of each term.  If you have any questions or concerns about any of the above, please do not hesitate to ask.

Mrs Platt and Miss Richards 










	
We are a Christian school where we value one another, want the best for everyone, work hard and enjoy the journey.
Deo Fretus – Trust In God
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